
May 5th, 2019, Third Sunday of Easter 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Saturday, May 4th 6:00PM †Evelyn Guck 
EM: Kevin & Jo Rudnitski/Mastel, Connie Jennings 

Lector: Patty Doll 
Ushers: Rose & Tony Stoll 
Servers: Jessica & Camden Lenz 
Gifts: Loren & Barb Hawes 
Sacristans: Kevin & Jo Rudnitski/Mastel 
  

Sunday, May 5th 10:30AM †Nick Hofland/For the 
People 
EM: Roger Doll, Tony Von Ruden, Cecile Olson  
Lector: Jacob Werner 
Ushers: Joe & Amy Guck, Rich & Denise Loerzel 
Servers: Logan Guck, Britney Loerzel 
Gifts: Wayne & Kristi Werner 
Sacristans: Jack & Angie Werner 
 
Wednesday, May 8th 8:30AMCommunion Service 
 
Friday, May 10th No Mass  
 
 

Saturday, May 11th 6:00PM †Rita Yaggie 
EM: Elaine Beyer, Marlene Boedigheimer, Jerry Huebsch 

Lector: Barry Stewart 
Ushers: Rose & Tony Stoll 
Servers: Herman & Elliot Frost 
Gifts: Herb & Ted Guck 
Sacristan: Jerry Huebsch 
  

Sunday, May 12th 10:30AM †Christian Mothers 
EM: Larry & Nancy Witt, Kayla Jahnke 
Lector: Lisa Werner 
Ushers: Joe & Amy Guck, Rich & Denise Loerzel 
Servers: Jack & Dylan Fudge 
Gifts: Ron & Wanda Wallace 
Sacristans: Albert & Lisa Werner 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (ST. LAWRENCE) 

Adult…………….……….......................$1415.00 

Youth……………………………………….28.02 

Loose………………………………..…......318.00 

Easter ………….……………………….…...80.00 

Catholic Home Missions……………….….235.00 

Miscellaneous……………………………….40.00 

Total …………..….……………..............$2116.02 

Beef Bingo………………………………$6,203.00 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence church with your 

stewardship throughout the year.    

FINANCIAL BLESSING (SACRED HEART) 

Adult…………….……….......................$1888.00 

Youth………………………….....................37.00 

Loose………………….....………………...522.25 

Catholic Home Missions…………………..212.00 

Easter ……………………...................……135.00 

Total …………..…..……………............$2794.25 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart church with 

your stewardship throughout the year.  

Saturday, May 4th 4:00PM† John Tschida 
EM: Tom Musgrave, Dan & Pam Nodsle 
Lector: Tom Musgrave 
Ushers: Steve Lee, Tom Sazama 
Servers: Troy Sazama, Carson Byer 
Gifts: Merle & Kim Byer Family 
 

Sunday, May 5th 8:30AM †Randi Kormanrtz/For 
the People 
EM: Cindy Kratzke, Mary Ann Strauch, Katy Moenkedick 
Lector: Abby Moenkedick 
Ushers: Jim & Bryce Wallace 
Servers: Aaron Wegscheid, Isaac Adams 
Gifts: Jim & Teresa Wallace Family 
 

Tuesday, May 7th 7:00PM Communion Service 
 
Thursday, May 9th No Mass  
 
Saturday, May 11th 4:00PM† Bob Herges 
EM: Jill Januszewski, Kim Stenger, Pam Nodsle 
Lector: Jane Hoaas 
Ushers: Dan Nodsle, Ken Stenger 
Servers: Abigayle, Megan, Grace & Benjamin Hoppe 
Gifts: Dan & Pam Nodsle Family 
 

Sunday, May 12th 8:30AM †Todd Boedigheimer 
EM: Brenda Aschnewitz, Kristi Delage, Sue Langlie 
Lector: Cathy Kratzke 
Ushers: Jim & Matthew Langlie 
Servers: Aaron & Hailey Wegscheid 
Gifts: Kevin & Brenda Aschnewitz 

St. Lawrence Mass Schedule: Sacred Heart Mass Schedule: 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: Wednesday at Noon 

There will be no week day Masses from Monday, 
April 29th through Tuesday, June 4th. There will 

be Word & Communion Services on Tuesdays at 
7:00PM (SH) and Wednesdays at 8:30AM (SL).  
May God bless and protect Fr. George as he    

travels home to his family in  India, and bring him back safe 

and refreshed to us, his parish families. 



Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758  2700   

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Sacred Heart Church in Dent                   St. Lawrence Church in Rush Lake 
Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, VC. 218-758-2888  

                           Father’s e-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com 
     
    Deacon: Deacon Mark Stenger 
 
Secretary :    Sandi Kollar   Secretary:   Jeannie Guck  
            Sandi Kollar  
Pastoral Council President:  Kenny Moenkedick  Pastoral Council President: Mark Murdock   
Religious Coordinator:  Joe & Diane Sazama  Religious Coordinator: Sandi Carrlson 
Trustees:    Brenda Aschnewitz  Trustees:   Jack Werner   
                     Jan Januszewski      Andy Klinnert  
Music Director:   Diana Porath   Christian Mothers/Women: Lisa Werner   
Christian Mothers/Women:  Pat Helmeke   Parish Life:   Lisa Werner      
Seeds to Grow:   Rita  York   Music Director:   Russ Kadow 
Cemetery Coordinators:  Tim Stoll (Dent)  Cemetery Coordinators:  Rick Guck & Loren Guck
    John Kratzke (Dent)  Liturgy:   Patty Doll 
    Ray Guck (St. Joseph)      
 
OFFICE HOURS (SACRED HEART): Mondays, Thursdays & Fridays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 
 
OFFICE HOURS (ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesdays & Wednesdays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 
 
SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Pastor, (218) 758-2888 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months before the         an-

ticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Saturday Mass. 

Prayer Corner 
Please pray for those who are ill, and all of our parishioners and 
visitors in need of prayer, that they may have an abundance of  
comfort in God’s healing, especially:  

 Lois Porath          Elaine Pietsch                                     
Fr. Don Braukman                                  Lillian Haider             
Les Konley                        Jennifer Thene  

Always remember in prayer our blessed leaders in faith,           
especially: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Bishop     
Emeritus John Kinney, Fr. Matthew Kuhn, Dcn Randy Altstadt, 
Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark Stenger and Fr. George. 

It is a Catholic tradition to honor Mary, our    
Mother, during the month of May by placing on 
her statue a crown of flowers. This lovely           
devotional ceremony is held in many parishes and 
often with Catholic  children. May Crowning gives 
children an opportunity to honor the Blessed  
Mother of Jesus. 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for May 
Evangelization: That the Church in Africa, through the  

commitment of its members, may be the seed of unity 
among her peoples and a sign of hope for this continent. 

Memorial Day Mass 
On Monday, May 27th, at 8:00 am, Fr.      
Matthew Kuhn will be having an outdoor 
Mass at St. Stan's Cemetery. This Mass is to 
honor all Veterans.  Please bring a lawn chair.  

In case of inclement weather, Mass will be at St. Henry's 
Church. All are welcome. 

Parish Breakfast: Sun., May 5; 8:30AM-Noon; St. Joseph 
Catholic School; St. Joseph, MN. 
Spring Fiesta: Sun. May 5; 4:30-7:30PM; St. Anthony     
Parish Center, 2410 1st St. N., St. Cloud.  
Spring Salad Luncheon: Wed., May 15; 11:30AM-1:00PM; 
Zion Lutheran Church of Amor. 
Tabletop Luncheon & Style Show: Sat., May 18; 10:30AM
-1:00PM; The Belles of St. Mary of the Lake Church, Detroit 
Lakes. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend: July 12-14; 
Buffalo, MN; Contact: northmnwwme.org or Alan & Missy 
at applications@northmnwwme.org (888-455-3496) to     
register. 

See bulletin boards for more information 

Welcome back to St. Lawrence and Sacred Heart , Fr. Kieffer 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
mailto:applications@northmnwwme.org


St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218)346-7729  Fax: (218)346-5946 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

 
May 16: CPR Training; 6:30PM 
May 19: Ditch & Yard Cleanup. 
May 20: Christian Mothers’ Meeting; 7:00PM. 

 
 
 

 
Sun., June 2:  Senior Recognition Mass. 

CPR class will be held on Thursday, May 16th at 
6:30PM at the St. Lawrence Hall. The class will 
also include the use of the AED. Everyone,      

especially Ushers, are invited to sign up at the entrances of the 
church. Our parish of St. Lawrence is covering the cost. 

The Parish of St. Lawrence extends  
a special  congratulations to    

Richard & Judith Dykhoff 

Who will celebrate their 50th  
Anniversary on May 10th.  May 

the Lord bless and protect you. May He be       
generous to you, show you His favor                  

and give you His  peace. 
Polka Festival: August 4, 2019 

Thank you to all those who pledged a prize for 
the raffle ticket!! Many of you have already     
submitted the cash prizes, which is wonderful! If 
you have not done this yet, please drop the prize 

into the collection or parish office marked “Raffle Prize”. 
Thank you again for your generosity! 

Save the Date—August 4th, 2019 
Our annual Parish Festival returns this 
August and you’re invited. Join us for 
our fun family festival on Sunday,   
August 4th. More details to come. 

The Bridge Mobile Pantry will be in: 
 

Richville(10:00AM-Noon @ United   
Methodist Church) & Ottertail (1:30-
3:00PM @ Community Center) on       

Tuesday, May 7th and in Vergas (10:00AM-Noon @ St. 
John’s Lutheran Church) & Dent (1:30-3:00PM @ United 
Methodist Church) on Wednesday, May 8th.  

 

 

Owen Werner & Dominic Gottwalt 

Praying that the Holy Spirit will strengthen and inspire 
you, keeping the flame of faith burning brightly in you, 

as you grow in service to God and the Church. 

Congratulations and blessings on your Confirmation! 

Outreach Ministry is meeting at the home of 
Ramona Kadow on Thursday, May 9th. All are 
welcome to join us for prayer, rolls and coffee, 
and for our discussion on how we can best be 
neighbor to our communities. Call 346 5124 for 
more information.  

A first instruction in the Billings Ovulation Method will be 
offered in: 
Fergus Falls by appointment at Our Lady of Victory 
Church. Contact: Julie Budke at bhome.jmj@gmail.com or 
218-731-3953. 
Wadena by appointment at St. Ann’s Church. Contact:  
Victoria Bulcher at vbulcher@saintanns.net or 320-360-
5193. 

Vacation Bible School 

June 3-6 at St. Henry’s Church; 5:00-7:30PM  
Contact St. Henry’s at 346-7030 or religioused@st
-henrys.org to register.  
Cost: $10 per child or $25 per family. 

Travel Update: 

After a few delays and lay overs, Fr. 
George has arrived safely in India and is 
happily visiting family and friends. 
Please continue to pray that he will have 
a restful and refreshing vacation. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
mailto:bhome.jmj@gmail.com
mailto:vbulcher@saintanns.net


 
 

 
Sun., May 5: May Crowning; 8:30AM Mass. 
Sun., May 5: Graduation Mass & Breakfast; 8:30AM. 

  
 

May 5: May Crowning; 8:30AM Mass. 
May 5: Graduation Breakfast; after 8:30AM Mass. 
May 28: Christian Mothers’ Meeting; after 7:00PM         
   Communion Service. 

The parish of Sacred Heart wishes to     
extend deepest sympathy to  

Mike & Ginny Nundahl,  
son & daughter-in-law of 

 Bernie Nundahl 
who passed away last week. 

      May Bernie know eternal peace and joy in  
heaven and may God grant comfort to his family  

and friends.  

Mass and  breakfast in honor of   
Sacred Heart 2019 Graduates is this 

Sunday, May 5th at Sacred Heart 
Church at 8:30AM. The Graduates 
of 2019 are: Abigayle Hoppe,      

Andrew Schlosser, and Hailey 
Wegscheid. 

         May God bless each of you as you continue      
     to become the person God wants you to be. 

   We have openings in our preschool for next 
year.  If you are interested in learning more 

about our programming and rates, please give our preschool 
director, Samantha, a call at 346-6190. 
   Mark your calendars:  Grandparents’ Day is Friday, May 10th. 
Grandparents’ Day will begin with Mass at 11:30 AM.    There 
will be a free-will offering lunch following Mass in the church 
basement.  Grandparents and seniors are welcome to check out 
our Buy 1 Get 1 Free Book Fair in the library as well.  The    
program will begin at 1:30, also in the church basement.  This 
year’s theme is Western.  Simply call the school at 346-6190 to 
reserve your spot so we can get a plan in place for lunch. 
   Technology Upgrades:  We are in the process of making some 
purchases with the funds raised at the Gala this past fall.  If you 
remember, the purpose of this year’s Gala was technology    
upgrades at the school.  Technology is a difficult topic to make 
decisions on because it is always changing, and our technology 
committee wanted to be wise in allowing whatever we buy to be 
transferred possibly to the new school.  We are looking at a few 
different items as upgrades: Chromebooks for our upper grades 
to allow our students to be better prepared for transferring after 
graduation, more iPads in our lower grades to enhance the    
curriculum, upgraded multimedia projectors or smartboards in 
some of the other classrooms.  I just wanted you to know that 
your donation toward the Gala is being used, but it is taking a 
little longer because we wanted to make wise use of that        
donation.  Thank you for supporting us! 
   Did you know that 16 graduates from St. Henry’s Area 
School are currently members of the Perham High School     
National Honor Society?  Congratulations! 
 
    Congratulations to last week’s Calendar Raffle winner: 

Julie Shannon 
 

New School Capital Campaign Update: 
Goal    $7,343,900.00 
Pledged   $4,486,289.00 
Needed    $2,857,611.00 
Received   $1,328,867.00 
Pledges Received 04-28  $733.00 

It’s time to start preparing for the 
Sacred Heart Parish Bazaar Raffle! 
You can donate a raffle prize by     
contacting Ken & Kim Stenger at 
758-2417 or text @ 218-329-4022 . 
Thank you for your generosity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Alex Adams, Kelly Wagenman,    

Sarah Wagenman, Isabella Schultz, and Jackson     
Pfeffer who received Jesus for the first time on April 

28th. May you always know the joy of His love and the 
peace of Jesus within you. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal:  Thank you 
to everyone who has donated to the  
Appeal. As of April 26, 5,754           
parishioners have donated $849,080 in 
gifts and pledges.  That is 65% of the 

Diocese’s goal of $1,300,000.  Every dollar raised goes   
directly to diocesan ministries like respect for life and the 
deaconate and is not used for any other purpose.  

“The disciples recognized the Lord Jesus in the 
breaking of the bread.”  Luke 24:35 


